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TO:


Robert Baldwin, City Manager
From:


Nicki Satterfield, Finance Director
DATE:


March 9, 2016
SUBJECT:

Meter Reading Bid Recommendation for RFP No. 16-001



Proposal to award the Bid to U.S Water Services Corporation

Background Information
In May 2014, the City Administration transferred the meter reading function, meter reading inventory control, and replacement for small meters under the supervision of the Finance Department. At that time one (1) meter reader and two (2) Utility Distribution Mechanics were transferred to the Finance Department. In January 2015, the meter reader was promoted to another department leaving Finance without a designated meter reader. In the absence the meter reader (whether by vacancy, vacation, sick leave, etc.) the Distribution Mechanic have to be reassigned to the meter reading task to ensure reads are performed and billing occurs timely and accurately.

In the absence of the meter reader it is our opinion logistically this function would be more efficiently handled by an outside contract service.  By contracting the service the agency provides replacement personnel to read the meters at all times allowing City staff to focus on the meter replacement program and other work orders.

Finance is seeking a Company experienced in the water meter industry to manually read approximately 4,800 water and irrigation meters on a monthly basis. The City had budgeted approximately $60,000 on salary and benefits for a dedicated meter reader. 
Two vendors responded to RFP No. 16-001. However, it has been determined that Alexander Inc. was a non-responsive bidder as they did not provide necessary documentation as required in the RFP bid document.  

Summary of Recommended Bid Award - U.S Water Services Corporation
· USWSC is locally owned and operated all throughout Florida with an annual revenue of over $60m
· Per the financial statement submitted , it is evident that USWSC is financially stable and suitable to do business with

· Statement of litigation dispute was provided and reflect no major concerns
· USWSC has been in business for over twelve years

· USWSC price for services will be approximately $70,000 per year. Cost is slightly more than the budgeted employee position. However, the City expects to gain efficiency in operations to cover this slight overage.

· In addition to reading the meters on a regular basis, there is a potential option to negotiate additional services such as meter box repairs and other services within the contract at no additional charge. Staff will meet with the appropriate parties to negotiate the best deal for the City. 
· USWSC will agree to use the City’s existing software which is important in maintaining continuity for processing and billing of the utilities.
Funding for the agreement is planned and appropriated and will be funded by a transfer of funds from the Water Fund Finance Distribution Division Salary Account # 401-1705-533-12-10 and Life and Health Insurance #401-1705-533-23-10 to the Contractual Services Account #001-17-05-533-34-10.
Recommendation

City Administration and the Bid Review Committee recommend award of the bid to U. S. Water Services Corporation and seek approval to negotiate an agreement.
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